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TRANSMITTAL LETTER 

 
To:  Utah Public Service Commission 

From:  Division of Public Utilities 

Philip J. Powlick, Director 
Artie Powell, Manager, Energy Section 
Abdinasir Abdulle, Technical Consultant 
Thomas Brill, Technical Consultant 
Matthew Croft, Utility Analyst II 
 

Date: November 30, 2010 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
This letter transmits the final Report of the Division of Public Utilities regarding the activities of 
Workgroup III that the Commission ordered the Division to organize in its Order dated February 
18, 2010 in Docket No. 09-035-23 along with the Division’s conclusions and recommendations. 
Generally, Workgroup III investigated the consistency between inter-jurisdictional and class 
allocation factors.  Included with Report as Attachments H and I-Confidential are independent 
comments regarding the workgroup from the UIEC. 
 
The Division thanks the participants in Workgroup III for their help and support. The meetings 
were well attended and presentations by the various participants were well prepared and 
constructive. 
 
CC:  David Taylor, PacifiCorp 

 Robert Reeder, attorney for UIEC 
 Gary Dodge, attorney for UAE  
 Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 
 Dan Gimble, Office of Consumer Services 
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